
Proposed Football Act (Repeal) (Scotland) Bill  

Page 2: About you   

Are you responding as an individual or on behalf of an organisation?  

Individual  

 

Which of the following best describes you?  

Member of the public  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option please enter your name in the box below 
as you wish it to be published.  

I am content for my response to be attributed to me (as an individual) 

Name: 

Bruce ross 

 

Please select the category which best describes your organisation  

No Response  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option, please enter in the box below the name 
of your organisation as you wish it to be published.  

No Response  

 

Please provide a way in which we can contact you if there are queries regarding your response. Email is 
preferred but you can also provide a postal address or phone number. We will not publish these details.  

 
 

 

Page 8: Offensive behaviour at football (the section 1 offence)   

Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 



Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Comments: 

This bill has done nothing to address problems in Scottish society , doing no more than criminalise normal 
football fans whilst ignoring the bigger problem in our society . 

 

Q2. In your view, what would be the advantages and disadvantages of repeal to: (a) the police and justice 
system, (b) football clubs and (c) football supporters?  

A, the police are bringing cases to court that are getting thrown or served by justices that simply don't 
understand what the offences or charges are there are no cohesive joined up thinking and it's a waste of 
police time . 
 
B.the clubs are getting lost between what is and isn't acceptable , there are too many grey areas . 
 
C.supporters do not know what they are allowed to sing or not sing , one word can make the difference 
between one set of fans being arrested and another not , there us a problem at Celtic park for example 
with republican terrorism displays at every home game yet nothing is ever done about it , plus these 
banners are passed by Celtic club staff .  

 

 

Q3. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think needs to be done to reduce offensive behaviour at football matches (including, for example, by 
politicians, the police and the wider justice system, clubs, fans and other interested parties)?  

We need to stop being offended by everything , we need to start by stop separating children from an early 
age and integrating kids at school instead of labelling them by religion  
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Q4. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 

Comments: 

It's an ill thought out and badly managed bill , the police have no idea what they are meant to be stopping , 
a no the judiciary are even worse 

 

Q5. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think is the most appropriate way of tackling threatening communications while upholding freedom of 
expression (for example, use of other legislation)?  

Don't honestly know  
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Q6. Would you support measures to penalise football clubs for offensive behaviour by their fans? If so, 
should it be necessary to show that the club was at fault (for example, by failing to take reasonable steps 
to control fans' behaviour) - or should "strict liability" be applied?  

Unsure 

Comments: 

How can you prove that all efforts weren't taken , we are going down a very dangerous road with this 
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Q7. What transitional arrangements do you think would need to be included in a Bill to repeal the 2012 
Act? (Possible options are set out in the consultation paper at page 24)  

Don't know  
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Q8. Taking account of both costs and potential savings, what financial impact would you expect the 
proposed Bill to have? Please provide any comments.  

Unsure  
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Q9. What overall impact is the Bill likely to have on the following protected groups (under the Equality Act 
2010): race, disability, gender (including transgender), age, religion and belief, sexual orientation, marriage 
and civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity?  

Negative  

 

Q10. In what ways could any negative impact of the Bill on any of these protected groups be minimised or 
avoided?  

By repealing it  
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Q11. Have you any other comments to make on the proposed Bill or on the matters raised in the 
consultation document?  

No  
 

 

Q12. Do you have any direct experience of the Act in practice that you would like to share?  

No  
 

 


